# Hunt's Catch-Up

R. B. HUNT ELEMENTARY



### From the Principal's Desk:

Dear R. B. Hunt Family,

Can you believe it is already May? We have so many great activities planned for the last week of school, but are continuing to learn and grow all this month. We thank you for your continued support of getting students to school on time, well rested and ready to learn. With the warmer weather, we appreciate parents making sure their children are dressed within the St. Johns County dress code. This includes, shorts that are finger tipped in length, no "strappy" tank tops and shoes with a back. Sorry, but flip flops are not safe for elementary students on the playground and in PE.

Congratulations to this years "Battle of the Books" team; Ryan Lomaglio, Emma Jo Ramey, Peyton Crevasse, Zach Albright and team captain, Jaden Harris-Hynes. The alternates are Riley Laurence and Jeffrey Cernease. These students will represent R. B. Hunt at the "Battle" on May 12th against all the southern St. Johns county elementary schools. We had a total of 116 students read 10 or more of the 5.5.Y.R.A. books and qualify to represent R. B. Hunt, our representatives had the highest seven scores. Good luck team!

On Saturday our running club participated in the "Race for the Taste" 5K, Ryan O'Connell placed first, Ethan Pius and Emma Jo Ramey second, Abby Knight and Brinkley Johnson tied for fourth place. Thank you to Mrs. Knight for inspiring all of our runners!

Thank you to all of you who clipped "Box Tops" and turned them into the school. A very special thank you to Doris Flaherty for coordinating the project for P.T.A.O. They recently received a check for \$659.60! The next deadline is May 22nd- keep clipping- it means free money for our school!

On Monday, Sarah Gilbert from Mrs. Basili's 5th grade class represented R. B. Hunt at the Tropicana Speech Contest at the Agricultural Center. Her speech was on "Moebius Syndrome" Sarah did a fantastic job, her delivery and speech content were outstanding! Thank you Sarah for representing our school so well! We are proud of you!

Have a great weekend

Amanda S. Garman

Principal

#### Students of the Week

First Grade: Reed Bray, Olive Ferreira, Isabella Ottilo, Owen Vighetti, Blake Garrison, Amiah Dingfelder & Chaeli Baker

Second Grade: Lillian Good, Marco Barrera, Jack Pulsfus, Cate Cleary, Gabriella Noyes, Abe Hoffman, Cameron Meyer, Ava Hadjis & Correna Bartow

Third Grade: Fynn Devlin, Alex Johnson, Sophie Fox

Fourth Grade: Mia Hamamgian, Joline Dimeglio, Maddie Conlon, Kai Decker, Gia Faherty, Izzy Mulligan, Hadlei Tabb, Faith Merkle, Zoe Watson, Michael Koliner, Mara Motley, Merrick

McGonigle, Paul Janeczko & Emery Adams

Fifth Grade: Owen Carlson, Emma Pidcock, Nick Charles, Andrew Philcox, Brienne Drumm, Preston Popp, Leah Schmidt, Cassidy Beato, Sebastian Lang & Charlotte Sefcik

Home of the Islanders Volume 23, Issue 33

May 1, 2015

#### **Important Dates**

Teacher Appreciation Week

May 4-8

Variety Show Application Dead-

line

May 8

Art Expo

May 12

**PTAO Meeting** 

May 13 **@8** 

R. B. Hunt's 60th Anniversary Party/ Variety **Show Auditions** 

May 15

Bag it up!

May 20

**Box Tops Due** Memorial Day May 22

No School

May 25

5th Grade to Sea World

May 27

Variety Show

June 1

Mega Party

June 2

5th Grade Celebration & 3rd Grade Water Day

June 3

Last Day For Students

June 4

#### KINDERGARTEN **REGISTRATION DATES**

May 8, 1:00pm - 5:00pm

Packets available on-line.

www-rbh.stjohns.k12.fl.us

#### Assistant Principal's Math Club

Keep working on those Math facts and you can be in the club too!!

Phone: 547-7960 Fax: 547-7955

Lighthouse Café: May 4-8

Breakfast is served daily 8:00 until 8:25.

Milk is offered with every meal.

Monday— Macaroni & Cheese or BBQ Chicken Max Snax or Chicken Nuggets and WG Roll, Baby Carrot Dippers, Green Beans, Steamed Broccoli and Assorted Fruits.

**Tuesday**– Mini Corn Dogs or Mini Cheese Ravioli & Choice of WG Garlic Breadstick, Max Cheese Sticks & choice of Marinara Dipping Sauce, Baby Carrot Dippers, Spinach/Romaine Salad, Celery and Cucumber Dippers, Corn, Assorted Fruits and a variety of Milk

Wednesday—Chicken Nuggets & Choice of WG Roll or Cheese or Peperoni Pizza, baby carrot dippers, Spinach/Romaine Salad w/LF Dressing Dunk Cup, Celery & Cucumber Dippers, Sweet Peas and Fruits

**Thursday**— Hamburger or Homestyle Chicken Sandwich or Chicken Nuggets & choice of WG Roll, Baby Carrot Dippers, Spinach/Romaine Salad, Celery & Cucumber Dippers, Crinkle Cut Potatoes and Assorted Fruits.

Friday—Hot Dog or Chicken Nuggets & Choice of WG Roll or Max Cheese Sticks & choice of Marinara Sauce, Baby Carrot Dippers, Spinach/ Romaine Salad, Celery & Cucumber Dippers, Baked Beans and your choice of 100% Juice; Apple, Apple/ Cherry or Fruit

#### Teacher Appreciation Week is Coming Soon!

R.B. Hunt will celebrate our teachers and staff during the week of May 4-8. More information will be coming home soon in your child's red folder with suggested ways that you can show you're appreciation. The PTAO is sponsoring a drawing on the Morning News each day during Teacher Appreciation Week; the names of all teachers and staff at R.B. Hunt will be entered into the drawing to win a variety of gifts and/or gift certificates. If your family or business would like to donate an item or gift certificate to be awarded during Teacher Appreciation Week, please contact Susan Connor at susanwconnor@gmail.com or (904) 540-4001. Thanks in advance for helping us thank our wonderful teachers and staff for the great job they do educating our children!

#### 2015 Variety Show

The variety show will be held June 1st. Auditions are May 15th and the application deadline is May 8th @ 3:30. Audition applications are available in the front office and from Mrs. Morin.

Everything you need to know about the variety show rules is on the application form. Be sure your application is turned in by Friday, May 8th @ 3:30. If an act has more than one participant, EVERY member of the group needs to submit his/her own application, signed by a parent. Late applications will not be accepted.

## EXTENDED DAY 2015-2016 Registration is NOW OPEN!!!!

Space is limited so make sure you register fast!
Only \$225.00 per month and ½ price for the second child.
We are open until 6:00pm.
If you have any questions, contact Suzan Hooper
@ 547-7973

R. B. Hunt Elementary School

Spring Into Summer Reading

Camp and Summer Events

We need your Box tops by May 22<sup>nd</sup>!



Sleuthing Through the Past: Historical-Mystery Writing

Join our own Kathy Abare-Paolini and Dr. Sandra Davis

for this fun summer adventure.

June 8-12, Monday-Friday (9:00-3:00) Tuition is \$295.00 and includes all supplies and camp T-shirt. Campers should bring a bag lunch, water bottle, towel, sunscreen and swim suit. Space is limited. For more information or for registration form email <a href="mailto:davissl@flagler.edu">davissl@flagler.edu</a>.

How can you celebrate your child's artwork & benefit our art program?

SQUARE 1 ART personalized order packets will be sent home the week of May 4<sup>th</sup> All orders due My 12<sup>th</sup>. (On-line Only) All orders due My 12<sup>th</sup>. (On-line Only)

#### R. B. Hunt 60 Anniversary

We hope everyone has marked their calendars to join us on Friday, May 15 from 5:30 - 7:30 p.m. to help R.B. Hunt celebrate 60 years of educating students! The event will be similar to the Fall Festival, with alumni from each decade sponsoring booths and games for all to enjoy. Admission will be just \$1 per person and a variety of food vendors will be on hand if you wish to purchase dinner.

If you would like your child to attend our water safety and swim program, please make sure you turn in your form on or before the due date!

Kindergarten: May 6 & 7 (Forms due April 28<sup>th</sup>)

1<sup>st</sup> Grade: May 11-14 (Forms due May 5<sup>th</sup>) 2<sup>nd</sup> Grade: May 18-21 (Forms due May 12<sup>th</sup>) 3<sup>rd</sup> Grade: May 22, 26-28 (Forms due May 19<sup>th</sup>)